
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
 

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. ● Lacey, Washington 98503 
 P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711 
 
 
November 16, 2023 
 
 
 
Kathy Hunter, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Alto Moving LLC 

Commission Staff’s Response to Request for Payment Arrangement 
Docket TV-200774, TV-200775 (Consolidated) and TV-230215 

Dear Ms. Hunter: 

On April 11, 2023, the Commission issued a $4,700 penalty against Alto Moving LLC (Alto 
Moving or Company) for safety violations in Docket TV-230215. 

On April 27, 2023, Alto Moving submitted an application for mitigation of the $4,700 penalty. 

On April 27, 2023, the Commission imposed a $3,000 suspended penalty against the Company 
in Dockets TV-200774 and TV-200775. The Company was notified in the letter imposing the 
suspended penalty that the $3,000 penalty was due and payable at that time. 

On June 29, 2023, the Commission entered Order 01, Denying Request for Hearing; Denying 
Mitigation; Imposing and Suspending Penalties, in Docket TV-230215. Order 01 denied the 
Company’s request for mitigation, imposed a $4,700 penalty and suspended $3,500 of the 
penalty for two years with conditions. One of the conditions was that Alto Moving either pay the 
$1,200 portion of the penalty that is not suspended or file a mutually agreeable payment plan 
with Commission staff (Staff) within 10 days of Order 01. 

On November 14, 2023, John Tuttle, owner of Alto Moving, contacted Staff requesting the 
option to combine the total $4,200 in penalties into one payment arrangement for ease of the 
Company.Commission staff (Staff) and Alto Moving came to a mutual agreement on a proposed 
payment plan, as follows: 
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Payment Plan 
Installment Due Date Amount 

1 December 15, 2023 $400 
2 January 15, 2024 $400 
3 February 15, 2024 $400 
4 March 15, 2024 $400 
5 April 15, 2024 $400 
6 May 15, 2024 $400 
7 June 17, 2024 $400 
8 July 15, 2024 $400 
9 August 15, 2024 $400 
10 September 16, 2024 $400 
11 October 15, 2024 $200 

 
 
Staff recommends the Commission grant the Company’s request for payment arrangements. Alto 
Moving is aware that if it fails to pay any installment by the due date, the entire remaining 
balance, including the suspended penalty, will immediately become due and payable without 
further Commission order. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Jason Sharp, Motor Carrier Safety Supervisor, 
Transportation Safety, at (360) 701-1603, or by email at Jason.Sharp@utc.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jason Sharp 
Motor Carrier Safety Supervisor, Transportation Safety 
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